

<b>Minute/Note of Meeting</b>	<b>TITLE</b>	<b>Sgoil Lionacleit Parent Council</b>		
	<b>DATE</b>	<b>18 January 2018</b>	<b>TIME</b>	<b>6.30pm</b>
	<b>VENUE</b>	<b>HE dept</b>		

<b>Present: parents/pupils/carers</b>	Peter Bird (Chair), Fiona Ballantyne, (Sec), Anne Bird, Linda Johnson, Beatrix Wood, Louise Jordan, Michelle Gray, George McGhee, Marie Nash, Cllr Paul Steele, Cllr Roddy MacKay. Pupils; Ruairaidh Gray
<b>others</b>	Gordon Young HT,
<b>Apologies:</b>	Uilleam MacDonald, Shona MacInnes, Calum Smith, Morag Henderson, Mary Clare Ferguson, Lizzy Dorian, Ann MacDonald, Lisa Woodin, Robert Gilles DHT, Cllr Iain MacNeil, Gail Robertson, Joanna Peteranna (Treas),

	<b>Agenda Item</b>	<b>Summary</b>	<b>Action</b>	<b>Who?</b>	<b>When?</b>
<b>1.</b>	<b>Apologies</b>	Uilleam MacDonald, Shona MacInnes, Calum Smith, Morag Henderson, Mary Clare Ferguson, Lizzy Dorian, Ann MacDonald, Lisa Woodin, Robert Gilles DHT, Cllr Iain MacNeil, Gail Robertson, Joanna Peteranna (Treas),			
<b>2.</b>	<b>Previous Minutes</b>	Proposed by LJordan seconded by LJohnson	Minutes to School website	PB	asap
<b>3.</b>	<b>Matters Arising</b>	<p>Pupil Council request for blazers –</p> <p>Request Angus MacLennan to attend next SLPC meeting to discuss E-sgoil (GY). To be discussed during parental engagement meeting 22 Jan</p> <p>View of balance of cashless catering screen visible to others in the queue. Maximum spend limit of £5, consider increasing to £6. (GY) – Screens now covered and limit increased but some issues with the website</p> <p>SLPC to contact HR at CNES as regards the extended duration of the recruitment programme. Action FB/PB</p>	<p>GY to discuss with PC</p> <p>GY to investigate</p> <p>Complete</p>	<p>GY</p> <p>GY</p>	<p>By next meeting</p> <p>asap</p>

		<p>Meeting with Bernard Chisholm to discuss duration Attainment Apprentices. Thursday 30 November (PB)</p> <p>ICSP meeting still to occur – to contact Sue MacDonald</p> <p>Low selection of vegetarian meals (Pupil Council)</p> <p>Contact details for website passed to SLPC</p> <p>Homework change – see item 10.</p>	<p>Complete</p> <p>PB to contact SMacD</p> <p>PC to discuss with Walter</p> <p>Complete</p> <p>FB to get status from LW and then circulate</p>	<p>PB</p> <p>PC</p> <p>FB</p>	<p>By next meeting</p> <p>By next meeting</p> <p>asap</p>
4.	<b>Treasurers update</b>	No update. Statements still going to GMG.			
5.	<b>E sgoil</b>	<p>Input subjects; Computing, AH Maths, Higher Admin and IT, Higher Psychology</p> <p>Output subjects: AH maths, Computing</p>			
6.	<b>School estate</b>	<p>TV installed in cafe to show school events, notices, TED talks, News. Film G entries to be added</p> <p>Outdoor basketball post to be installed at the back of the school</p> <p>Front fence removed as part of school spring clean</p>	Film G to be added	GY	asap
7.	<b>Staffing</b>	<p>RG continues as DHT</p> <p>DHT (Heather MacDonald) starts 12 February. No confirmation as yet re a second DHT appointment. To be confirmed following confirmation of any applications for the annual voluntary early retirement process.</p> <p>HT appointed in Castlebay</p> <p>Chemistry cover in place to cover sickness</p>			

		Scheduling of parents evenings for S1/S2 to be revisited	GY to investigate	GY	By next meeting
<b>8.</b>	<b>Any other issues from HT</b>	<p>Christmas dance – very successful and behaviour all round excellent. Feedback was very good.</p> <p>Girls club started</p> <p>Parental engagement meeting 23 January 2018, 7pm, to include S3-S6. All invited.</p> <p>Active issues;</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Internet safety (Life 'n' Likes recommended reading). Louise Jordan, Michelle Gray and Beatrix Wood will be involved from the SLPC</li> <li>• Mental wellbeing of the young people in the school, initial focus will be on senior pupils and coping with exam stress</li> <li>• Differentiation – inclusion of all at all education levels</li> </ul>			
<b>9.</b>	<b>Pupil Council</b>	<p>Introductory meeting this week, Ruairaidh Gray is chair.</p> <p>Issue raised by pupils;</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• state of the toilets (vandalism)</li> <li>• lack of compliance with sign out sheets from classes</li> </ul> <p>Councillors will attend if needed.</p> <p>Input from pupil council will be requested for any issues likely to impact pupils. SLPC can be involved in any issues that the PC request</p>			
<b>10.</b>	<b>PC issues and initiatives</b>	<p>Homework questionnaire. PC and SLPC will bring ideas to next meeting</p> <p>Bus tickets for pupils staying for homework clubs</p>	<p>All to action</p> <p>GY to investigate</p>	<p>All</p> <p>GY</p>	<p>By next meeting</p> <p>asap</p>
<b>11.</b>	<b>Councillors slot</b>	Mental wellbeing being looked at in the Council, councillors involved			

12.	Any other business	Initiative by lochdair Community Council to get young people involved in the Community Councils. Councillors will action and plan for an assembly to introduce it in the school.	Councillors to confirm to school and SLPC	Council lers	By next meeting
		Leader meeting on Monday 22 Jan 5:30pm in Balivanich re funding for youth groups  Careers convention 20 Feb.  Look at options to reduce plastic waste in regard to plastic bottles	GY and PC to discuss	GY and PC	By next meeting
13.	Date of next meeting	Thursday 8 March 6.30pm	Circulate date to Cllrs etc	FB	asap